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Gutwin et al: “Group Awareness in Distributed Software Development”
This paper takes a look at group awareness within the open source community. They take a look at three of the largest open source projects for their study. They find that members of these open source project can actually have very good awareness despite the fact that their main channel of communication is over e-mail. There are some norms that come with the e-mail traffic (how e-mails are written, what to include, what to not include, etc…) that help make their awareness much more apparent. This work is important to CSCW because it challenges some previous work that would not consider e-mail as a good tool for awareness.
Being a user of open source software it is hard to imagine what goes into making these products work. It was very interesting to read about how these three groups took control of their awareness by e-mail and how effective it really worked. I never really imagined how much work went into making one of these projects work and it was interesting to read about how the developers stay in touch with each other as well as keep tabs on the development process.
Now, having been involved in group projects, I understand that e-mail isn’t the best medium for communication. There are so many things that you have to depend on. Things like, when they check their mail, if they are going to reply, if the message made sense, etc… So, to be able to read this and to see how effective it was just blew me away. I have used apache many times before and it is amazing to see what kind of communication they have to build such a product.

Of course, this effective use of awareness might not be prevalent in all open source projects, but I think that paper did a great job showing that e-mail can be used as a tool to facilitate awareness. That is, if you are given the right situation for it to work. But, as they mentioned in the paper, these people that work on these projects are the best of the best and are very motivated people, so when they are working on these projects they want to be involved as much as they can.

Overall, this paper was very interesting to read, one of the most interesting ones of the quarter. This is probably because I have used open source tools in the past and it was a topic that I could easily relate to. But, I think it was also interesting that this paper was setting out to take a look at how people stay aware despite the fact that their only communication is online via a chat or e-mail.

Rating: 5 – Really enjoyed it. Interesting to see how they stayed aware.
